





Minutes
Executive Committee 

Sustainable Future Section
December 9, 2011
9:00 to 11:00 AM

Miller Nash LLP

111 SW Fifth Avenue, Suite 3400, Portland 
Attending: Jennifer Gates, Bobby Mauger, Pat Neil, Michelle Slater, Jim Kennedy, Robin Bellanca Seifried, Janna Aginsky, Diane Henkels, Barry Woods, Dick Roy, Dallas DeLuca and Rod Wegener.
Excused absences: Amie Jamieson and Ellen Grover
1. Opening Remarks--Jim

a. Thank you to Pat for his contributions over last two years.

b. Bonneville Power Authority attorney Paul Maikut contacted Jim re obtaining a list of pro-bono attorneys willing to work with land trusts in Oregon.  Diane will follow-up with him. 

c. Jim also discussed that each of the three land trust directors that presented at the CLE program asked for assistance in channeling attorney pro bon efforts to land trusts.

d. Camille Parmesan from University of Texas – Austin and IPCC will be presenting with Rabbi Michael Cahana from perspective of religion on climate change at Temple Beth Israel at noon on Thursday December 15th.

e. Dick announced event {?}


2.
2011 Goals versus accomplishments --Jim   (Report) 
a. Membership goal was 325; the Section membership reached 290.

b. Partners in sustainability program: targeted launch September 30.  We are now close to launching, possibly in a few weeks.
c. Programs: goal was 6 to 8; achieved 9.

d. Resources on website: done on time.

e. Interaction with other sections: only minimal coordination with other sections.  Did a joint CLE with Anti-trust section on eco-labeling regulations and Federal Trade Commission guidlines.

f. Task force on office of legal guardian: moving strongly forward, but late on items to deliver.

g. Request for Proposals for legal services: research completed for article for Spring 2012 newsletter.

h. Interaction with law schools:  only some; the Section efforts were set-back when Jay left mid-year.  There is a good relationship with University of Oregon – Portland campus for events and communications to students.
i. Working with volunteers to supplement work of Executive Committee: Bobby Mauger, Janna Aginsky, Dawn Winalski, Stacey Mark, and Dylan Cernitz contributed significantly.  

3.
Approve Minutes of November 4, 2011 Annual Meeting   (Decision)
Moved to approve: passed.

4.
Approve Minutes of November 4, 2011 Executive Committee Meeting  (Decision) 
Moved to approve: passed, add Diane’s comments.

5.
Best Practices Committee--Bobby and Diane   (Decision)
a. Bobby discussed review of first article from best practices committee, which is with Michelle for editing at this point.  She has a few minor changes, and then it will be sent to full Executive Committee.

b. Bill Kabeisman will write for the next issue of newsletter, and {?who} from Jordan Schraeder will write for the following newsletter.

c. Discussed options for publishing best practices articles in newsletter and website.

6
Web Site--Dallas   (Report)
Dallas presented on statistics from the Section website, including number of visits, top pages.  See handout.  Dallas will just email the report, not print it.
7.
Partners in Sustainability (Final Criteria, Implementation, Law Firm Recognition and Budget)--Dick, Dallas, Jim and Robin   (Decision)

a. Goal is to finalize program so we can add description to National Association of Bar Examiners (NABE) Conference materials.

b. Dick discussed criteria and model office policy.  See handouts.

c. Barry discussed committee and discussions that led to the criteria and model office policy.

d. Dick will discuss proposed model office and criteria with Schwabe and Ater Wynne before launching program, hopefully by end of year, to check that there are no impediments that we are unaware of in the current criteria that would discourage applications.

e. The applicants would have two-year participation before they would need to re-apply.

f. Dick or Jim will check with OSB Legal to determine whether we can call Partners “OSB Sustainable Future section partners” or if we need to exclude “OSB”.

g. First group of applicants would be approved on Earth Day.

h. Executive Committee discussed whether there should be fixed application deadline each year, or open enrollment throughout the year.  Group consensus was to have open enrollment throughout the year, but in the application have the deadline for qualifying for publication in the advertisement in the Bulletin.
i. Discussed possible number of applicants and partners in first and second years.  Need to target those that have applied for annual award.
j. Executive Committee discussed modifying the application form to better capture information about the applicant’s practices, and to create open questions to invite comments and new ideas from applicants, and following up with meetings or telephone calls to applicants to learn more about the firm and the firm’s best practices.
k. Executive Committee discussed membership for Section sub-group that would review the applications, and overlap with Best Practices group and possibly consolidating the two sub-groups.

l. The Executive Committee can encourage applications by targeting list of firms that have membership in BEST, ABA-EPA, firms with high membership in Section, and any local publications list of “sustainable firms.”  Jim, Michelle, Barry and Bobby will take lead in contacting firms.  Dallas will create lists from those sources, except for membership list, which Robin will provide.
m. There was a discussion of LEED certification and B-Corp certification as possible criteria or replacement for criteria in the qualification checklist for the application.  The Executive Committee decided to defer further consideration of the B-Corp issue until next year.
n. For marketing, see handout.  Jim will investigate advertising costs in Sustainability insert in the Portland Business Journal with Christina Williams, editor of the Sustainable Business Oregon section of the PBJ.  Robin discussed budget sources for outreach and marketing.
o. Janna will check to learn where Schwabe sent press releases of the announcement that it received the Section’s annual award.  Dick will check with Stacey Mark on where Ater Wynne sent its press release last year.

p. Dallas discussed list of marketing for partner participants.  See handout.

8.
NABE Conference--Michelle, Rod, Diane and Jim   (Report)

a. Rod discussed that there is a December 16 deadline for materials to include in the Bar’s presentation at the NABE Conference.

b. Executive Committee agreed that we will include the Partners Program criteria and marketing, even if not a final form, in the NABE Conference program.

c. Jennifer Berg will provide summary of sustainability work at other Bars around the country.

d. Rod discussed current status of preparation.  See handout.

e. Rod is organizing the three presentations by the three presenters so that they are not repeating common points, unless critically important, in order to address more issues.

9.
Old Business
a. Robin discussed firms the Executive Committee members should contact to recruit more members for next year.


10.
2012 Calendar--Michelle   (Report)

Michelle will circulate schedule.  It will be Fridays 9AM-11AM, monthly, except July.  January meeting is Friday the 13th of January.
